
 

 
Chandler suffered a 24-21 loss to Desert Ridge last Friday in the Division 1 State Semifinal Football 
Game.  Overall, the Wolves finished the season 11-2.  Thanks for a great run! 
 
Congratulations to Mark Jurek for being chosen as the AZCentral Sports Boy Swimmer of the Year!  
View the following AZCentral article for more information.  

 

 

The Chandler FFA Ag Mechanics team placed 6th at National Competition in Louisville, KY.  View this 
article on FFA that contains detailed information regarding our winning team.  Additionally, CHS’s 
Meat Evaluation Team received a Silver emblem.  View FFA article 2 for additional info. Both teams 
are led by advisor Mr. Matt Lewis.  Congratulations, Wolves! 

 

http://www.azcentral.com/story/sports/high-school/awards/2015/11/17/chandlers-mark-jurek-chosen-boy-swimmer-year/75778598/
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/FFA%20Nationals%20Article.pdf
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/FFA%20Nationals%20Article.pdf
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/FFA%20Nationals%20Article%202.pdf


 

 
 
During the last month, CHS held a food drive to collect food and other items to donate to the 
Chandler Care Center to be assembled into meals and care packages for Chandler families in need. 
Thanks to all staff, students, and clubs who helped collect and package the food. Additional thanks 
to CHS Student Council for filling up the Wolf Bus and delivering the food on Thursday. 

     

 

 
 
 



 
The CHS Varsity Policy Debate Team took 1st Place at the Dobson Tournament.  Congratulations to 
Tanzil Chowdhury and Nikpreet Singh! 
 

 
 
 
Chandler High Softball (partnered with DECA) volunteered at Feed My Starving Children. This a non-
profit organization committed to feeding malnourished children across the world. With the help of a 
few other groups, these student-athletes were able to hand-pack over 24,000 meals. These meals will 
allow 65 children in Cambodia to eat at least one meal a day for an entire year.   

 

 

As a part of Educational Support Staff Appreciation Day, Student Council provided office staff, 
custodians, cafeteria staff, security and paraprofessionals a small gift to show their gratitude for all 
of the hard work and efforts to help make Chandler High successful. 

 



Chandler High’s Modazz, Advanced and Improv Dancers performed Chasing Reverie last Wednesday. 
Improv began the night with a CCA foyer performance, and then the three groups performed 21 
numbers on the CCA Main Stage. The students, directed by Mrs. Kathie Buren, choreographed their 
own dances and managed the stage, sound and costumes.  It was a terrific show!   

   

Keep up with what’s happening in IB by reading the November IB Newsletter!  You’ll find valuable 
information about Chandler High’s IB and MYP programs, students, teachers, volunteer 
opportunities, the Parents Booster Group, and more.  For additional information, please contact Mrs. 
Anne Bender at 480-812-7732.          

The Chandler High School IB Parent Booster Group will be sponsoring an ACT/SAT combo practice 
test on Saturday, January 9 from 8:00am-12 noon (check-in begins at 7:30am) at Chandler High 
School (Cafeteria) 
 

https://www.smore.com/4y8rk


For students who are considering whether to take the SAT or the ACT, Kaplan has designed a unique 
combined sample test. (Taking both complete tests would take more than 7 hours.) Kaplan's 
combined sample test provides practice questions from each section of both tests, and will give 
students a taste of what to expect whether they decide to take the SAT, ACT, or both.  The sample 
test is followed by answers, explanations, and a guide on how to score your answers to calculate a 
percentage on each section. The calculated scores are designed give you a general indication of 
your potential performance on each test, which may help you in your consideration of which test may 
be better suited to your strengths. 

Cost:  $10 per student    
SIGN UP for the exam and PAY (cash or checks only) during lunch B at the IB table in the courtyard 
during the week of December 7.    

Are you a senior in high school still working on your plans for after graduation? This week is CHS 
College Application Week, and we want EVERY senior to complete at least one application.  For more 
info, check out the #AIM Higher flyer!

Chandler High School is trying to raise at least $3,000 to send Principal Larry Rother Over the Edge. 
Follow Mr. Rother’s progress in going Over the Edge and help in his efforts to support Chandler Best 
Buddies and Special Olympics Arizona! 

 

 

 

It is that time of year again!  The Girls Track Team is collecting teddy bears and blankets to help 
homeless and needy families for Christmas.  Last year the team collected 182 teddy bears and 
assorted stuffed animals and distributed them at Chandler and Gilbert area hospitals, as well as the 
Chandler Care Center.  Their goal this year is to top 200 bears and 100 blankets.  Students can drop 
off donations in Coach Eric Richardson’s room 122; community members can drop off their 
donations in the CHS front office.  The team will be collecting bears and blankets through December 
12th.   

https://www.smore.com/q9c8v
http://2015overtheedge.kintera.org/faf/donorReg/donorPledge.asp?ievent=1129492&lis=1&kntae1129492=F8F0E19DD7004032B7B3DD05735F0E19&supId=430828148&emaillogid=8584488771
http://2015overtheedge.kintera.org/faf/donorReg/donorPledge.asp?ievent=1129492&lis=1&kntae1129492=F8F0E19DD7004032B7B3DD05735F0E19&supId=430828148&emaillogid=8584488771


Process for purchasing a Yearbook Senior Ad 

Payment for the Ad:  Cash or a check written to Chandler High School Yearbook, paid to the bookstore. 

 Give bookstore your envelope with student name, grade, email address, & ID number on it. In 
the envelope include Senior Ad Order Form which shows page option (⅛, ¼, ½, full). 

 If you are NOT submitting through email, include Senior Ad form, photos & TYPED text in 
envelope. You are encouraged to send photos & text thru email address below. 

 Count the photo spaces on the yearbook spread that you have chosen, and only send that 
many photos through the email. You may only be able to send 1 to 3 photos maximum for 
each email you send us. This is the preferred way of sending photos & text to us. Pictures will 
NOT be returned!  If you do not have email, you can submit photos on a CD put it in an 
envelope and then give to Bookstore.  

Also, text must be typed and sent to the email address below. If you have no access to a 
computer, the information will be available at the school bookstore.  

                Email address: chsnrads@gmail.com 

 

Help support extra-curricular activities and extended learning beyond the regular school day by 
making a tax credit donation to Chandler High School. The state of Arizona allows taxpayers to 
receive a tax credit of up to $200 ($400 if married and filing jointly) when you make a tax credit 
donation to our school. Yes, taxpayers receive a dollar-for-dollar credit towards their state tax return. 
Tutoring, student clubs and field trips are just a few of the enrichment programs that are supported 
through tax credit donations. Click here for more info, and please name Chandler High School as the 
recipient of your donation. Thank you for your support!

 

 
 
 

http://www.cusd80.com/Page/54123
mailto:chsnrads@gmail.com
http://www.cusd80.com/page/1131
http://www.cusd80.com/page/1131
http://www.cusd80.com/page/1131

